
If you have a crime or concern to report, you can call the Rockville City Police Department at: 

Non-Emergency: 240-314-8900 

Emergency: 9-1-1 

 

 
 

 
June 09, 2022 to June 16, 2022 

POLICE CRIME REPORT  
protect your ride from Bicycle theft 
The COVID-19 pandemic has been marred with a surge in bicycle purchases…and thefts.  

National estimates show a 24% increase in thefts between 2019 and 2020 alone. Before your 

bike is the next crime statistic, resolve today to secure it with a few tips: 

• If you ride your bicycle to a retailer, restaurant, or public transit, try to secure it in a 

garage or inquire with WMATA about a bike locker. Avoid locking your bike to trees 

and chain-link fences  

• Store your bicycle inside your home or apartment room instead of a common-storage 

area (even if it’s locked) 

• Snap a few photos of your bicycle now and record your serial number with ReportIt, a 

secure website that syncs with several databases accessible to law enforcement in case 

of theft 

• Obviously, you should always lock your bicycle with a quality U-lock, but don’t forget to 

lock your frame and back-wheel together along with a second lock for your front 

wheel 

  

https://www.npr.org/2021/04/02/980008727/bike-thieves-are-on-a-roll-during-the-pandemic-heres-how-to-protect-your-ride
https://www.wmata.com/service/bikes/#:~:text=removal%20without%20notification.-,Bicycle%20Lockers,station%20information.,-Capital%20Bikeshare
https://reportit.leadsonline.com/


 

Rockville City Police Department 

Arrests 
06/13/22, a male, age 33, was arrested for a violation of a court order following an incident in 

the 300 block of Bradley Boulevard 

incidents 
1200 block of Rockville Pike, unknown subject(s) entered a vehicle and took a variety of 

luxury goods between 2:00 p.m. and 8:30 p.m. on 06/09/22. 

200 block of Rockville Pike, the complainant reports that unknown subject cut the bike-lock 

from a bicycle and stole it between 8:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. on 06/10/22.   

400 block of Redland Boulevard, unknown subject(s) took an unsecured and unattended 

bicycle between 1:00 p.m. and 1:10 p.m. on 06/10/22. 

100 block of Gibbs Street, after trying to steal a bottle of liquor, an unknown subject 

attempted to strike a staff-member while being ejected from a restaurant at 9:37 p.m. on 

06/11/22. The subject is described as: 

 W/M – 5 foot, 10 inches tall, 240 lbs, with a beard and short black hair 

400 block of Lincoln Street, an unknown subject arrived at an unattended business on a 

bicycle, climbed into a storage room, and stole cell phones and cash at 8:43 a.m. on 

06/11/22. The subject is described as: 

B/M – slim-build, dark complexion, goatee – Last seen wearing a black long-sleeve 

shirt, gold watch, and black Adidas baseball cap 

Unit block of Maryland Avenue, an unknown subject cut the lock from a bicycle secured on a 

bike-rack between 4:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. on 06/11/22. 

12500 block of Ardennes Avenue, the complainant reports than an unknown subject entered 

a vehicle, stole a wallet containing cash and credit/debit/gift cards, and performed a 

fraudulent purchase between 1:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. on 06/12/22. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROCKVILLE CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

2 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE 

ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND 20850 

The Rockville City Police Department is a Nationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency. 

To learn more about CALEA, please visit: https://www.calea.org/ 

https://www.calea.org/

